

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Tuesday, January 12, 2021

For more information contact:

Ben Roberts
Director, Public Relations & Communications

O: 229-312-5180 C: 229-343-7499

benroberts@phoebehealth.com

Phoebe Reports Tuesday COVID-19 Numbers And Urges Patience for Those Scheduling Vaccines

Albany, Ga. – As of noon Tuesday, these were Phoebe's COVID-19 numbers:

Total COVID-19 Patients in Phoebe Putney Memorial Hospital – 103

Total COVID-19 Patients in Phoebe Sumter Medical Center – 19

Total COVID-19 Patients in Phoebe Worth Medical Center – 0

Total Inpatients Recovered – 1,675

Total Positive Deaths from Phoebe Putney Memorial Hospital – 208

Total Positive Deaths from Phoebe Sumter – 47

Total Vaccines Administered - 3,151

"We have had double digit COVID-19 hospital admissions 10 out of the last 14 days, and our system is now caring for more COVID-19 patients than at any time since April 22nd. The troubling difference is that back then our numbers were declining rapidly. Today, we remain in the middle of a significant surge. As we continue to expand our capacity to care for the growing number of COVID-19 patients throughout southwest Georgia, we have reopened the modular hospital built by the state on our Phoebe North campus last spring. This morning, we were caring for five of our lower acuity COVID-19 patients there, with the ability to expand as needed," said Scott Steiner, Phoebe Putney Health System President & CEO. "Yesterday, we began offering COVID-19 vaccines to southwest Georgians 65 and older. The first day of the expansion of Phase 1a was outstanding. To date, we have administered 3,151 vaccines, and we expect that number to increase substantially each day this week. We know we still have a long road ahead of us, but we are confident vaccinations will get us to our ultimate destination, and we encourage those who are eligible to be vaccinated to schedule an appointment," Steiner added.

The call volume to the Phoebe COVID-19 Vaccine Hotline has been extraordinarily high. Phoebe has devoted significant resources to the vaccination effort and is working diligently to answer every call and return every message. Currently, only healthcare workers, first responders and those 65 and older are eligible to be vaccinated. Southwest Georgians in those categories can call 229-312-1919 to request a vaccination appointment at Phoebe hospitals in Albany, Americus and Sylvester. No walk-ins will be accepted, and those who do not currently qualify to receive the vaccine under Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and Georgia Department of Public Health guidelines should not attempt to schedule appointments at this time.

###